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2019    LODGE OFFICERS    2020 
 
Governor: Al Cook 
Junior Past Governor Tom Trzcinski 
Junior Governor: William Hansett 
Treasurer: John Areias 
 Administrator: Monte Lunde 
 Prelate: Ken Korte 
 1-Year Trustee: Tom Mangan 
 2-Year Trustee: Rodney Fazackerley 
 3-Year Trustee: Gary Underdahl 
  Inner Guard: Fred Green 
  Sergeant at Arms: Dennis London 
 LODGE MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Saturday @ 11:00 
 LEGION MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 10:30 
 OFFICERS MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Thursday @ 4:00 
 DISTRICT 24 MEETINGS: 1st Sunday @12:00 
   SQ & OFFICE PHONE # 775-727-6577   
:  

JOINT OFFICERS MEETING FOLLOWED BY JOINT HOUSE 
COMMITTEE MEETING BEGINNING AT 5:00 ON THE 

1st & 3rd THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH 

2019   CHAPTER OFFICERS    2020 
 

Senior Regent: Brigitte Dubin 
Junior Graduate Regent: Maria Tzcinski 
Junior Regent: Melodie Eleogram 
Secretary: Jennifer Stauffer 
Recorder: Kathy Butkovich 
Guide: Deede Hamann 
Assistant Guide: Carol Hansen 
 CHAPTER MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Monday @ 7:00 
 COMMITTEE MEETINGS: 1st MONDAY @ 5:30 & 6:00 

 WOTM OFFICERS MEETING: Thursday before the 3rd 
 Monday @ 5:00 

DEADLINE for all articles to be included in next Bulletin and 
Calendar is Apr 13 at Midnight….unless previous arr angements 
are made.  

Do you want to be like Claire?  
If the answer is yes, see the bartender on duty and take a 50 cent 
chance on the "Free Dues for a Year" Board for either the LOOM or 
WOTM.  Let's give Claire some competition since her dues are now 
paid through 2023!! 
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BI-MONTHLY RECOGNITION 
One of our Moose Home main functions, besides our support of 
Mooseheart and Moosehaven, is to support our community.  We do this by 
our charitable work which includes hosting dinners in support of other non-
profits here in Pahrump.  We host dinners, bake sales & ice cream socials 
along with a variety of prizes and opportunity drawings.  So this month our 
BI-Monthly Recognition  goes to the men and women who put on these 
functions. You know who they are...they are always here but it's time for a 
shout out to these volunteers.  From planning one of these dinners months 
in advance, to cleaning up the kitchen and dining room after everyone else 
has left, these are the individuals who make up the Special Function 
Crew :  Jim Cornell, Helen Greenleaf, Hilda (Sarge) Hansen, Lori & Tim 
Andrewnovitz, Bonnie Lunde, Al Cook, Barb Virkus, Laurie Knight, Char & 
Rodney Fazackerley, Maria & Tom Trzcinski, Ken Korte, Tom Mangan, 
Kathy Butkovich.  There are also so many others volunteers who have 
helped out at one function or another over these many years: Bill Hansett, 
Daisy Jackson, Barry Resh, Tish Sizemore, Jennifer Stauffer, Mike Kinsley 
and Sharon Runyon just to name a few.  This newsletter isn't big enough to 
thank everyone.  Just know that our MOOSE volunteers never cease to 
amaze.  And we can't forget the efforts of all the men and women who 
bake and work the bake sale table, our entertainers, most of whom are 
members, and our bartenders who stick with us until the dishes are done, 
the food is put away and the lights are out in the kitchen.  So on behalf of 
our Twin Cities and our Pahrump Community, THANK YOU, THANK 
YOU, THANK YOU . 

FROM THE GOVERNOR 
First off, I would like to thank all of the members of LOOM 808 & Chapter 
1141 for all of their support of me as Governor.  Second, I would like to 
thank all the officers for their service and dedication to the Lodge.  It takes 
many hours of meetings, working in the kitchen and in the Lodge. The non-
smoking is affecting our Lodge a little bit, but we will carry on with good 
members.  Our "40th" Anniversary was a great success.  The installation of 
new officers will be on April 18, 2020, Women at 3 PM, men to 
follow.  Please plan to attend to support our new officers.  I would like to 
thank Gene Nordman for running the "Q" of Hearts.  It has made a big 
difference in our bar and attendance.  Also, Joanie West for running 
karaoke, Steve Darny for all the repairs he does, bar manager, kitchen 
manager and all the Many volunteers to numerous to mention. Please 
support our Lodge, it takes everybody.  Thanks to Laurie Olsen's quick 
thinking for putting out the kitchen fire.  We have a new Administrator, 
Monte Lunde and new Treasurer John Areias.  Please support them. 
Your Governor,   Al Cook  

Our Volunteer who has been creating the “BI-MONTHLY RECOGNITION ” 
column for this Bulletin has decided to retire from that job. If you are 
interested in volunteering for the job, please let your Officers know. Editor 
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THANK YOU TO OUR LODGE CLEANING CREW  
Fred Green, Les Bagby, Bob Parsons, Mike Kinsley, Tracey Moza, Gary 
Bennett, Ron Breault 
These LOOM & WOTM members come and clean OUR lodge every 
Wednesday morning. Please tell them “thank you” the next time you see 
them....or, better yet, join the fun! 

FROM THE PILGRIM 
Well this year surely has gone by fast.  We've had our ups and downs, but 
we will succeed.  Hopefully by the time you receive this issue the kitchen 
will be back up and running.  Thank you to all who came in to support us 
during this time. 
Congratulations to our new Board Of Officers, may you all work together 
for a great year ahead. 
Don't forget that the application fee of $20.00 has been waived for March 
and April.  Ask those friends and family, they may just say yes.  
A real big thank you to all who keep our lodge going, the officers, chapter, 
and all the  volunteers.  You are all amazing. 
Well enough for now may the Supreme Being keep us all safe and 
healthy.  Jim Cornell 
 

FROM THE SENIOR REGENT 
This is my last article as your 2019-2020 Senior Regent.  I cherish all the 
memories that were made and the new members we welcomed 
throughout the year.  Thank you to my Board of Officers, chairwomen, 
guides, co-workers and fabulous mentors for everything you did to 
maintain the continued success of our Chapter and Lodge. Thank you to 
2019-2020 Governor Al Cook and the men of the LOOM. It has been great 
fun working with all of you.  If anyone missed the poached eggs and 
Jennifer’s French toast casserole from our past brunches, they will be 
featured again. There are so many creative volunteer events that are 
available to our members throughout the year. Smiles Across Pahrump 
and the all-volunteer Third Thursday group are two of my favorites. As we 
start a new Moose year, please continue to remember our kids at 
Mooseheart and our seniors at Moosehaven as they are counting on our 
continuing support. Congratulations and welcome to our new WOTM 
2020-2021 Board of Officers.  I am looking forward to another great year 
serving the Chapter as your 2020-2021 Jr. Graduate Regent. 

MOOSE RIDERS 
President: Gary Underdahl 
Vice-President: Marty Glackin 
Secretary/Treasurer: Ann Underdahl 
 MEETINGS: 2nd Sat @ 10 am. DUES $10/yr 
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FROM THE ADMINISTRATOR 
There have been some personnel changes in Moose Lodge 808 in the 
Administrator, Treasurer and Sergeant-at-Arms positions for the 2019-2020 
year.  The new Administrator is Monte Lunde, the new Treasurer is John 
Areias and the new Sergeant-at-Arms is Dennis London. These position 
changes will last until the new board of officers takes effect on May 1st 2020. 
 
We have been reminded by the Lodge Kitchen manager that the NV Health 
Dept requires that all food that is being stored in the Lodge 808 refrigerators 
be labeled, dated and have the person name that placed the food in the 
refrigerator.  If food is placed in the refrigerator without a label it will be 
discarded in the trash. 
 

LABEL THE PRODUCT 
Food product name 

Date the food was placed in refrigerator 
Person Name who place the food product in refrigerator 

 
The status of the fire claim in the kitchen is as follows: Bid estimates are 
being made for fire and smoke damage.  Al Cook, Lodge Governor, and 
myself have had meetings with the claims adjuster.  At the present time we 
cannot cook in the kitchen until the debris is clean up.  The expected down 
time for the kitchen is 3 weeks.  Donations are being placed in a kitchen 
fund for anything the insurance is NOT covering in our policy.  
 

FROM THE RECORDER 
Dear Co-Workers: I want to congratulate all 211 of you who were honored 
at the Annual Awards Banquet with Certificates and Pins for reaching your 
5, 10, 15, 20, 25, 30, 35 and 45 Milestone Years of Membership. We will be 
mailing Certificates and Pins to our out-of-state co-workers very soon. Co-
Workers, that live locally, please contact me so we can give you your 
rewards. In compiling the list for this beautiful ceremony, we discovered 
many of you have non-working phone numbers and email addresses. It is 
important that the Chapter have your correct contact information. Please 
contact me to update your information ASAP by calling or texting me at 702-
527-9829 or emailing me at pahrump904@gmail.com. If you would like to 
get your Bulletin via email instead of through the mail, please let me know. I 
appreciate all our co-workers and send you Hugs, Happy St. Patrick’s Day, 
and Happy Easter. Speaking of Easter, on Easter Sunday (April 12), the 
WOTM invite you to a donation Easter Dinner at the Lodge, served 3-6 pm. 
Come and enjoy a great meal. And don’t forget to check your Calendar for 
upcoming events and come and support our Lodge Home. God Bless 
Mooseheart and God Bless Moosehaven. 
Kathy Butkovich, Recorder 
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SOCIAL QUARTERS HOURS  
SUNDAY: 8 am to 6 pm 
MONDAY-WEDNESDAY: 10 am to 8 pm 
THURSDAY-FRIDAY: NOON to 8 pm 
SATURDAY: 10 am to 8 pm 
All closing times are subject to Scheduled Events & Bartenders 
discretion.   SQ & Office 775-727-6577 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 2020-2021  
 

LOOM – MARCH 21, 2020 AT A GENERAL MEETING 11 AM 
WOTM – MARCH 16 , 2020 FROM 5 - 7 PM 

 

We all love getting cards in the mail and our Sunsh ine Lady 
Georgia Smith does a great job, just as all of the previous 
Sunshine Ladies have done.  With well over 850 comb ined 
members, she is sending out more birthday, get well  and 
sympathy cards to our LOOM and WOTM members. If you  have 
any extra cards (we all get them in the mail) pleas e donate them to 
our Sunshine Lady.  Any card donations will be grea tly 
appreciated. 

Note from Chanda Wieland, Past Regent  
 
Hello folks. Just letting you all know that we have a new volunteer 
recognition program, use the link to kind of check out what we are 
doing: http://pahrumpmoose.weebly.com/2020-volunteer-hours.html   
We will be recognizing all of our volunteers, WOTM & LOOM, for hitting 
milestones of service hours. Special recognition will be given at the 
award ceremony next January, where our top volunteers will be 
announced. 
Please share your hours by using the link on the volunteer page, by 
submitting via email: pahrumpmoose@gmail.com, writing them on a 
piece of paper and turning it into the Recorder’s Office, or private 
message me on Facebook. 
The hours that have been recorded so far for Jan. 2020 came to 327 
and are posted on this page as well. If there are any corrections or 
concerns, feel free to email or private message me. 
Remember no job is overlooked: from Wednesday cleaning crew to 
dinners, decorating, etc. you can submit any Moose related task. If it is 
questionable, I will ask the officers for an opinion. 
Good job and thank you to all our volunteers. You are the backbone of 
our lodge.  
Also if you have move, changed your email address or phone number 
since you joined, please log into: https://secure.mooseintl.org/MyRecord 
and double check that we have the current contact information. 
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LOOM PAST GOVERNORS  

GENE MILLER 80-81 
RAYMOND WISNIEWSKI 81-83 
TEX HAWLEY 83-84 
CAL GREENLEAF 85-87 
ANDY  PURCELL 87-88 
PAUL  STUART 88-89 
AL COOK 89-90 
FRANK WOODWORTH 90-91 
LYMAN STEVENS 91-92 
DAVID BESTA 92-93 
JIM CORNELL 93-94 
WES PULKOVNIK 94-95 
JACK CONNERS 95-96 
JIM CORNELL 96-99 
BOB BARQUIST 99-00 
DON DOAN 00-01 
WALTER GODFREY 01-02 

JIM CORNELL 02-03 
AL COOK 03-04 
AL WITTIG 04-05 
AL COOK 05-06 
LARRY MARSHALL 06-07 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 06-09 
LARRY MARSHALL 09-10 
AL WITTIG 10-11 
JIM CORNELL 11-12 
LARRY MARSHALL 12-13 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 13-14 
BILL HANSETT 14-15 
TIM  ANDREWNOVITZ 15-16 
BARRY RESH 16-17 
FRED GREEN 17-18 
TOM TRZCINSKI 18-19 
 

 

WOTM PAST SENIOR REGENTS 
RITA  ANN SCHUTZ 81-82 
IRENE MILLER 82-83 
MARY PETERSON 83-84 
HELEN DILAURO 84-85 
JANET PICKERING 85-86 
MARGUERITE BLOCKBURGER  86-87 
HELEN GREENLEAF 89-88 
HELENE BRANIGAN 88-89 
EVELYN TOOLEY 89-90 
MARY CAHA 90-91 
JUANITA DIETRICH 91-92 
EMMA VEVERS 92-93 
BARBARA CORNELL 93-94 
MARILYN MCMURTRY 94-95 
DOROTHY HANSEN 95-96 
SHIRLEY CLEVELAND 96-97 
SHERYL HANON 97-98 
JEAN SULLIVAN 98-99 
BONNIE ERICKSON 99-00 

BEVERLY HALL 00-01 
PEGGY J. GIRARDO 01-02 
FRAN RUSSELL 02-03 
CLARA COOK 03-04 
LINDA SMITH 04-05 
MARLENE GODFREY 05-06 
ELAINE WILSON 06-07 
DONNA MIKEL 07-08 
MARCELLA SHANK 08-09 
JENNIFER STAUFFER 09-10 
PANDORA GEORGE 10-11 
KAREN LETOURNEAU 11-12 
KATHLEEN BUTKOVICH 12-13 
PATRICIA CAMERON 13-14 
BONNIE LUNDE 14-15 
TRACEY MOZA 15-16 
PAMELA RANERI 16-17 
CHANDA WIELAND 17-18 
MARIA TRZCINSKI 18-19 

 
. 

 
 

 

VOLUNTEERS: Volunteers needed for our breakfast, lunch and 
Dinner functions.  Even if you don't consider yourself a gourmet 
chef, we needs lots of help with prepping, set up, serving and clean 
up.  See one of our kitchen workers if you would like to  help.  
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        WELCOME NEW MEMBERS  
LOOM                      WOTM 

NEW MEMBERS 
Kevin Brown 
Joseph DeGuise 
Andre Giddings 
Randy Gulley 
Eric D. Johnson 
Eddie Martinez 
Robert Mazetta 
David Motenbocker 
Raymond Munkres 

SPONSOR 
Hilda Hansen 
Dennis London 
Thomas Trzcinski 
Karen Letourneau 
William Hansett 
Carmen Murzyn 
Carol Powers 
Nancy Rymer 
Nancy Rymer 

NEW MEMBER 
Patricia A. Robinson 
Nancy J. Boyce 
Judy Mathews 
Minnie Bedrick 
Amy C. Marshall 
Pennie Beccia 
Karen A. Foster 
Betsy Weaving 
Denise Cornell 
Katherine Johnson 
Lynn Clark 
BonnieKay Ayers 
Alma L. McDonald 
Lynn B. Williams 
Ashley Black 
Susan Foley 
Sherry L. Graf 
Patricia Ann Crow* 
Crystal Allard 
Connie Melin 
   *Re-Enroll 

SPONSOR 
Dennis London 
Hilda Hansen 
Jennifer McDowell 
Jennifer McDowell 
Sharon Runyon 
Laraine Babbitt 
Sharon Runyon 
Sharon Runyon 
Jim Cornell 
Tracey Moza 
Sharon Runyon 
Sharon Runyon 
Sharon Runyon 
Sharon Runyon 
Laurie Olsen 
Sharon Runyon 
Laurie Olsen 
Al Cook 
Dawn Susits 
Debbie Jones 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT WINGS 
Don’t forget our delicious wings, chicken fingers, shrimp, fries, onion rings, 
breaded mushrooms, chicken livers, and cheese curds. We serve 4:00 to 
6:00. Call ahead and we can have them ready for you. 

 

BANK ON OUR KIDS ENDOWMENT FUND  
Thank you to everyone who is participating in the Bank On Our Kids Project 
to raise funds for our children at Mooseheart. Keep up the good work. Our 
children at Mooseheart appreciate it. 
Remember to pick up your banks. We count them on Wednesday and you 
can get them back from the Bartender any time after that. Make sure your 
name is on your bank. 
We want to thank all Lodge and Chapter members for the great success of 
the Bank On Our Kids Endowment Fund Project. Your generosity has 
touched our hearts. Remember, you receive a coupon for $3.00 of a meal 
when you turn in your full bank. 
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FOOD, FUN AND GAMES AT THE LODGE 

 Monday : Lunch 11:30 to 1:00 
      Moose Charities Bingo 1:00 to 3:30 
 Tuesday:  Lunch 11:30 to 1:00  
      Slot tournament 12:00 to 2:00 
      Line Dancing 3:00 to 4:30 
      Member appreciation night 4:00 to 7:00 
      3rd Tues Bunco 11:00 to 2:00, except Mar will be 2nd Tues 
 Wednesday:  Cleaning Crew Volunteers Appreciated: 7:00 am 
      Lunch: 11:30 to 1:00 
      Hand & Foot 11:00 to ? 
      Mexican Train 11:00 to ? 
      Wings 4:00 to 6:00 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Thursday : Sub, Salad, or Soup Night $6  5:00 to 7:00 
      Queen of Hearts Drawing 7:00 
      2nd Thurs: Happy Birthday Party 4:00 to 7:00 
      Karaoke 5:00 to 7:00 
 Friday : Dinner 4:30 to 6:30 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
      2nd: Game Night in Dining Room 7:00 to ? 
 Saturday : Dinner 4:30 to 6:30 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Sunday:  Breakfast 9:00 to 11:00 
      Darts 11:00 
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Well this season has just gone by too fast.  We'll have 
our last week of bowling on April 22, 2020. April 22nd 
will be sweepers night also, bring your dollars, pick your 
partners and hopefully get some extra money at the 
Bowling Banquet which will be held on April 29th. 
The Banquet will be a potluck, so bring a dish to 
share.  We will be voting for our new officers for the 
2020-2021 season at that time. 
The previous bulletin has 6 PM for the Banquet, it 
should be 6:30 PM.  Let's all have fun and enjoy our 
friends and families.  See you at the ally. 
Jim Cornell 
 

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS FOR 2019-2020 THANK YOU FOR 
YOUR SUPPORT 

GOLD: Don & Teri Rogers, Bill & Blondie Fogo, Dennis London, Tim 
& Lori Andrewnovitz, Linda Smith, Jim & Barb Cornell, Larry Kelso, 
Marty Glackin, Sam Allen, Elaine Wilson, Joanie West, Bobby Snyder, 
Jackie Roberts, Fred Green, Fran Hesketh, Chuck & Linda Kaucky, 
John & Tella Vora, Sandra Jones, John & Lynda Johnson, Bonnie & 
Monte Lunde, Georgia Smith, Pat Stalker, Penny Eignor 
 

SILVER: Fawn Putzig, June Desschesne, Les Bagby 
 

BRONZE: Hilda Hansen, Trudy Kevoian, Joyce Weimann 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 The 2nd Thursday of every month from 4:00 to 7:00 we 

 celebrate. If it is your Birthday month, you get one free drink.  

 Birthday cake is provided. Jammin’ Joanie does karaoke. Come on down 

and have some  fun...even if it is not your birthday. 

FREE LINE DANCE LESSONS EVERY TUESDAY 

3:00 TO 4:30 
 

MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all 
FUNCTIONS except those open to the public. 
MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all purchases 
of food & drinks. 
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For December 8, 2019 – February 10, 2020: 
Number of players:  137 
Money raised for Moose Charities:  $689 
These numbers represent our best bi-monthly results since the 
inception of our weekly bingo games in July of 2018. 
On December 30, 2019, we paid out a record $171 money ball 
jackpot.  As of this writing, we are well on our way to meeting or 
exceeding that figure, so come join us for a couple of hours of 
bingo fun and excitement every Monday at 1:00 PM. 
I love calling bingo for you, our children at Mooseheart, our senior 
members at Moosehaven, and our community outreach 
programs.  God bless each and every one of you and them. 
Fraternally and Moose Proud, Dennis London 
 

Sickness and Distress  
Sickness:   Karla Bechner, Billy Butkovich, Linda Byrd, Rita Dawkins, 
Dephane (Dee) Bright DuPree, Bobbie Sue Fife, Claudia Grudem, Bill & 
Arlene Hansett, Richard Heminger, Linda Bacon Kendall, Mary Lewis, 
Bonnie Lunde, Charlotte Lyons, Joy Marshall, Howard Purden, Mike 
Reneau, Leta Remboldt, Carole Roelofs, Karen Rogers, Diana Scully, 
Marcie Shank, Sharry Starbuck, Evie Tooley Wiley, Bobbie Varfes, Rich 
Venegas 
 
Distress:   Anna Clinton (son), Lillian Connors (oldest member of the 
Chapter), R.D. Crow, Carol Eckert (son), Vicky Glen (Brother), Howard 
Purden (wife), Glenn Quy, Emma Vevers, Dolores(Dee) Wisnicki, Betty 
Wisniwski 

WOTM ANNOUNCEMENTS 
DURING MARCH AND APRIL, 2020, ALL CO-WORKERS AND 
FORMER CO-WORKERS ARE ELIGIBLE TO RENEW YOUR 

MEMBERSHIP, OR REINSTATE YOUR MEMBERSHIP, FOR $50 
FOR 2 YEARS IN 2-YEAR INCREMENTS UP TO A TOTAL OF 10 

YEARS OF MEMBERSHIP. 
 

A NEW MEMBERSHIP-SQUARES BOARD HAS BEEN CREATED 
FOR A WOTM LIFETIME-MEMBERSHIP. SQUARES SELL FOR 

$10 EACH. WHEN A BOARD IS FILLED, A WINNER IS 
ANNOUNCED AND A NEW BOARD IS STARTED. SEE THE 

BARTENDER IN THE SOCIAL QUARTERS TO PLAY. 
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WINNER’S CORNER 

 

Dec State Raffle   1.Barb C, 2.  Maria T, 3. Barb C, 4.Tim A 
Jan State Raffle    1. Lynda J 2. Karen L, 3. Hilda H, 4. Steve D 
 
Dec Opportunity Tree    Karen Ferguson 
Jan Opportunity Tree    Lynda Johnson 
 
Moose Charity Drawings Prizes 
Jana Schnelle      $500 
Gordon Sawyer    $300 
Monte Lunde        $250 
Dale Rhea            $100 
Mike Ziegler          $ 25 
 
Super Bowl Winners by the quarters 
$1.00 Board  1st Joannie  2nd & 3rd Bill & Blondie 4th Sarge 
$5.00 Board  1st Val & Amy 2nd & 3rd Tom T, 4th Val & Amy 
$10.00 Board    1st Morris 2nd & 3rd Amy & Diane 4th Joannie 
 
Karaoke: Dec: Billy Butkovitch 
   Jan: Tiffany Dubin 
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